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FUTURE WOLVERTON LIMITED 
 

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD ON  
26th SEPTEMBER 2019 AT THE OLD SCHOOL, OLD WOLVERTON 

 
PRESENT:   
Directors: Marie Osborne, Simon Bennett, Mick Toms, David Beattie, Arthur 
Mist. 
 
Members: Colin Walker, Geoff Cavender, John Rowland, Violet Stanton, Elsie 
Bryant, Jane Bryant, Stephen Bryant, John Sherwood. 
 
APOLOGIES: 
Richard Wildash, Jane Grindey, Richard Blackwell, Sunil Kapur, Rona Burt, 
Jeremy Cooper, Paul Sedgwick, Dianne Taylor, Gill Barrow Jones  
 
For ease of reference the following abbreviations are used throughout the minutes:   
BM = Board Member 
SH = Shareholder 
FW = Future Wolverton 
OSP = Old School Project 

 
Welcome and introductions  
Simon Bennett, the Chairperson of the Future Wolverton Board, welcomed 
everyone to the meeting and introduced the current members of the Board.  
 
Minutes of last AGM 
The minutes of the last AGM were agreed as a true record, and approved by 
members.  
 
Chair’s report 
Simon gave a report on the activity of the Society in the last year. 
 
The focus of the last financial year was the completion of works to the Old 
School and the setting up of the community business. 
 
Simon reminded members that works to the Old School had to be phased due 
to financial constraints, but in September 2018 The National Lottery 
Communities Fund confirmed they had awarded us £390,000 over 4 years, 
£100,000 of which was capital funds. This meant that Phase 2 works to the 
Hall could be completed, and project staff recruited.  
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After a set up phase during January & February 2019 which involved a huge 
amount of decisions about furniture, bedding, tables for the Hall and café and 
everything in between, the building hosted its first event on the 8th March and 
its’ first guest during the same week. 
 
Our partnership with Slated Row School went from theory to practice, and 
despite inevitable set up issues, developed and strengthened during the year. 
Student training in the café took place in the early months of 2019, with the 
students getting to grip with the recipes and having numerous practice events 
with classes from the school, staff and governors before officially opening in 
May 2019. 
 
The students also began to get used to changing beds and looking after the 
Guest House, with support from Tracey Adeji, a Teaching Assistant from 
SRS. 
 
We were delighted to welcome Tom Welch as our Student Support Worker in 
January 2019 – Tom has been a huge asset to the project, and we are very 
grateful for his time and commitment. Simon went onto explain that although a 
Project Manager had been appointed it was felt that they were the wrong fit 
for the business and the person was not confirmed in post at the end of the 
probationary period. We then agreed revised staffing arrangements with the 
Lottery, and currently have an Old School Project Team in place – John, 
Rochelle, Elsie and Barry – all of whom support a particular aspect of the 
community business.  Simon thanked the team for their support during the 
year.  
 
Simon reported that overall, the project is on target in terms of income, but 
with higher costs than previously projected. The Board remains vigilant with 
the finances, with the support and guidance of Brian Titley from Co-operative 
Assistance Network.   
 
In other work, Future Wolverton has continued to participate in the Agora 
Redevelopment Working Group established by MK Council and developer 
TOWN who finally acquired the Agora site for redevelopment in March 2019. 
Members of the Board participated in the Stakeholder Workshop organized by 
TOWN in March 2019, helping to ensure that the policy for the site as set out 
in the Neighbourhood Plan is central to design and planning decisions. 
 
Accounts 2018/19 
 
Brian Titley from Co-operative Assistance Network (CAN) presented the 
accounts for the most recent financial year. 
 
He began by explaining that the accounts were once again complex due to 
the way in which capital grant income is treated, with the Old School building 
being treated as a depreciating asset with grant income appearing against 
that depreciation. There was also very minimal trading income during last 
financial year, as the building had only just opened.  
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Brian ran through the Profit & Loss Statement, explaining that overheads and 
cost of sales were covered by the Reaching Communities Grant. He also 
explained that the “uncapitalised build cost” includes the things that Future 
Wolverton bought to do with the build that cannot be treated as an asset. All 
of this means that we are showing a loss of £41,690 for the 18/19 financial 
year. 
 
Brian went on to explain the Balance Sheet shows fixed assets at £807,745 – 
this is the value of the building plus all the fixtures and fittings within it.  
 
The long-term liabilities showing in the accounts are actually the capital grants 
received and spent on capital items (purchase and renovation of the Old 
School House) but not yet counted as income. The member shares of 
£122,782 support the cumulative loss of the organisation, giving total reserves 
of £73,700. 
 
Brian went onto explain that in the current financial year we were projecting 
up to £30k of income for the Guest House and £20k for the Hall. He explained 
that currently the House was over-performing but the Hall was 
underperforming and so overall it was on target and we are projecting a profit 
in 2019-20. He also explained that we were currently in negotiation with the 
National Lottery community Fund over the tapering of the grant in the last 
years of the project that they are funding, which could otherwise present some 
cash flow issues for Future Wolverton. 
 
There was a unanimous show of hands from member to accept the accounts. 
 
Appointment of Auditor 
Simon explained that there was currently no need for the organisation to have 
their accounts audited, but that should this prove necessary in the future, the 
Board were recommending the appointment of Mercer and Hole. 
This recommendation was agreed by members.   
 
Election of the Board  
 
Simon explained that the FW Rules require that one third of Board members 
stand down every year. This year Arthur Mist and David Beattie are standing 
down and standing for re-election. He went onto explain that Marie remains 
on the Board ex-officio her position as CEO, and he remains also remains on 
the Board having stood down most recently.   
 
There was a unanimous show of hands for David and Arthur who were duly 
elected to the Board. 
 
Simon explained that a number of organisations in the Town have an 
automatic right to nominate a representative to the Board. He explained that 
Churches Together in Wolverton and The Radcliffe Community of Schools 
had not yet nominated a representative.  
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Mick Toms continues on the Board representing Wolverton Society for Arts 
and Heritage. The Wolverton & Greenleys Town Council nominated rep Steve 
Barby remains on the Board until the new Council cycle. 
 

Questions  

 

The following questions were raised by members present: 

 

What is happening with the Agora redevelopment? 

Marie explained that Love Wolverton Ltd were moving forward with their plans 

for the redevelopment of the site, and were planning to make a planning 

application before Christmas for the demolition of the Agora building. The 

planning application for the new development was expected to go in early 

next year. 

 

There are still a lot of older people in Wolverton who want to stay in the 

Town but can’t do so because of the lack of appropriate housing? 

Marie explained that the flats on the Agora site would be “lifetime-homes 

standard” with lift access, so although not specifically for older people would 

at least be something. There might be an opportunity for older people’s 

homes on the Railway Works site, and Neighbourhood Plan policy requires 

any development to “meet unmet housing need”. 

 

What is happening with Working Men’s Club on Western Road, Lloyds 

Bank and the Gas Works? Does Future Wolverton have ambitions to 

purchase further heritage assets in the Town? 

Marie explained that Future Wolverton had been invited to make an 

application to the Architectural Heritage Fund to be a Heritage Development 

Trust Pilot. This funding would strengthen the organisation and enable it to 

work on other building-related projects. 

 

Close  
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8.52pm. 
 
 


